
City Council A Session

Agenda Item # 26

March 20, 2025

Homer Garcia III, Parks and Recreation

RENAMING OF
SAN ANTONIO NATATORIUM



Atanacio 
Garcia 
Natatorium

Proposed Renaming of 
San Antonio Natatorium



Background
District 5 initiated the naming of the San Antonio Natatorium as the “Atanacio Gacia 
Natatorium”

Public Input sought in accordance with Ordinance No. 2011-03-31-0239
 Mail to residents and businesses within 1,400 feet of the facility 
 San Antonio Express-News
 San Antonio Report
 SA Speak Up
 E-blast to the Parks and Recreation Department’s 4,500 subscribers
 District 5 communication platforms
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Naming Committee Members: 

 Nikki Ramos, Assistant Director of Parks and Recreation 
 Rose Araujo-Iracheta, Community Representative
 Over 20 community members came out for the public hearing
 Received 38 in favor and 2 in opposition

Public Hearing-February 11, 2025



Recommendation
Staff recommends approval of the San Antonio Natatorium as the 

“Atanacio Garcia Natatorium”
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